STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held virtually on Microsoft Teams
Monday 11th January 2021 7pm.
PRESENT:
Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, Irfan Razvi, Ian Meadows, John Hollins, Sarah Edge, Sue Cutts, Alexa Long, Richard Webb, Sophia McCubbin, Clive Marchant, Judy Lea and Delia Cliffe.
1. APOLOGIES
There were no apologies.
There were no updates to declaration of interest.

Clive Marchant proposed that the minutes of the last meeting were are true an accurate representation. This was seconded by Mark McCracken.
2. AREA TEAM ITEMS & OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
It is recommended all contractors ensure information on websites and NHS.uk are kept as up to date as possible (as per letter sent out in December) 

Virtual practice visits across the West Midlands have been taking place regularly where businesses are being sold and new contracts are required.

Delia is currently working on finding out process of COVID19 vaccination roll out for optometrist's locally. Clive Marchant advised that Walsall Manor are currently offering vaccines for optical staff and also appears that Royal Wolverhampton Trust and Royal Derby Hospital have rolled this out too.
3. NEW COMMITTEE ROLES 
Irfan shared a document – New LOC Roles Framework Guidance. This document details the individual roles and what is expected within them. It is to ensure an even spread of work throughout the committee.  Irfan advised this was not set in stone and could be added to. 
Delia advised that the Professional Standards Team need representation from LOC and will provide more information about this to see if it is something we can support. 

The training group will come up with some ideas of training events/CET which we can run in Staffordshire. Other LOC areas are running events. Judy mentioned that virtual events run better on Zoom rather than Teams and we may well purchase the full zoom package.
4. NOC
John Hollins attended the National Outpatient Transformation Project:

With Covid necessitating the use of more virtual clinics this appears to be speeding up the process of moving more clinics out of the hospital
Glaucoma, cataract follow-ups, wet AMD monitoring etc could be seen through optometry with a  link to the hospital as it keep people out of hospitals.
Trying to increase further the number of virtual appointments done and make this the normal following Covid
Judy Lea attended The COVID Response event:

This was a round table discussion with organisations detailing how they had supported the profession during the pandemic.
The GOC are currently looking at red amber and green guidance to make it easier to follow -the consultation closes end of January.
LOCSU Clinical Pathways was attended by Alexa Long and Sarah Edge:

A poll took place and 92% of those attending thought that CUES should be more accessible nationwide.
Also discussed was the way In which ophthalmic practices can help the NHS and general patient care system by following current and new care pathways.

LOCs, LOCSU and future was attended by Sophia McCubbin:
This was a presentation from Gabby Darby from NHS Improvement, initial signs of COVID-19 recovery for sight testing appear to be strong. Initial signs of Covid-19 recovery for sight testing appear to be strong. Looking to the future, funding has been secured for digital solutions to support referral and image-sharing pathways. Following a Covid-19 shutdown, the Special Schools Eye Care Service Programme has now been reinstated.

5. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Irfan advised that we had been approached by Claire Roberts that the LEHN have £25,000 to be used for improvement and NOTP and we were asked to come up with a proposal. A MCN (managed clinical network) has been proposed which is a network of professionals linked with acute trust with a focus on learning. A group of interested optoms (15) and 1 Ophthalmology lead will form the MCN and glaucoma and medical retina are 2 examples of this. They will meet during the year for learning and a hospital session will be required as well.
6.STAFFS EXTENDED EYECARE SERVICES
Since May, we have worked closely with Medicines Optimisation, Staffordshire LPCs, and with PECS, with regard to enabling an Enhanced Pharmacy Supply Service for CUES.  The Community Optometry Pharmacy Supply Service (CPOSS) was recently rolled out, utilising an “Optometrist Referral to Pharmacy” form (for signposting patient to community pharmacies for purchase of OTC P/GSL medicines), and a Written Order form (for POMs).  Staffs LOC is working on a joint guidance document with PECS regarding the different categories of CUES Medicines Supply, and this will be circulated to practices shortly
Mark had a meeting with CCG Chair Dr Rachel Gallyot on 8 December regarding the CUES deficit in East Staffs.  Dr Gallyot had already spoken with LMC, and we found her to be understanding of the problem, acknowledging that East Staffs is very much an outlier in the Midlands region with respect to its lack of CUES commissioning.  She has promised to discuss the matter with her senior commissioning colleagues, and further discussions will soon follow.

CUES will likely be extended and there is a follow up meeting with the CCG on 25th January to discuss.

7. ABDO

ABDO continue to provide support for all members. There is much demand due to COVID-19 including employee and employer HR guidance and all have access to the associations legal support. Health and Wellbeing is an increasing issue as members feel the stress of COVID-19.

There is an ongoing CET/CPD virtual events. In readiness for the change from CET to CPD the ABDO CET department has renamed to CPD department.

Jo Underwood college principal, who set up the college is retiring.  Dr Rob Cubbidge has been appointed as the new principal and will take up his post on the 1st July 2021.

ABDO course continues despite COVID-19>1st year FBDO students are reduced from previous years due to the main multiples reducing student number but those in training continue and 2nd and 3rd year student number are as before.

This January there is a second intake of students for the contact lens course with 70+ students already enrolled. The increase demand is thought to be because they and their employers wish to engage with the provision of CUES.

ABDO extended services training resumed in the latter part of 2020 and the next OSCE is next month.

ABDO is fully engaged with NHS England and the provision for the special school’s service. They will be providing support and training for all who want to engage with the new service. I understand the new service which fall outside of GOS, requires the engagement of Optometrists and Dispensing Opticians. The service will pay £116 per examination and it is expected that we attend special schools for a day conducting 6- 8 examinations £700 to £930 per day. There will also be funding to pay the full cost of the appropriate spectacles which will not be capped at voucher value, all children will also receive 2 pairs of specs. It is expected that we engage with the staff and children before and after clinics to understand the children’s special need and to educate all on the use and wearing of specs and the benefits. We will also be expected to provide ongoing provision of repairs and adjustments. This service is not expected to be provided by our support staff.

8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

8th March 2021
I Razvi
Chairman
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